 
BLACKSMITH FORK SOIL CONSERVATION MEETING
Regular Meeting, January 23, 2025
Location, 450 W. 500 S.  Logan Utah 84341

ATTENDANCE:

Conservation District Supervisor		Natural Resource Conservation Service
Jon White chairman				Justin Elsner    District Conservationist
Tom Bailey  					
Larry Olsen 				             Department of Agriculture and Food (UDAF)
Tom Walbridge				Jace Farnsworth Zone Coordinator
Richard Nielsen			             
			                                      
District Employees
Christy Daugs Clerk
Cody Brklacich planner
Jessie Larsen Watershed Coordinator 

Justin Clawson Cache Extension Agent

						

                             	SUMMARY OF BOARD ACTION	
1. Meeting Minutes for December					             Page 1
2. Pay Sera for supervisors to attend NACD Meeting			Page 1
3. Pay Bills									Page 2
4. Adjourned Meeting							Page 3

Mr. Jon White called the meeting to order at 1:00 pm. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

[bookmark: _Hlk175227579][bookmark: _Hlk96334121][bookmark: _Hlk128053871]Minutes from the December meeting was distributed electronically and copy given at meeting. 
** A motion was made by Mr. Richard Nielsen approve the BSF minutes from December and was seconded by Mr. Tom Walbridge motion carried unanimously.  


ZONE REPORT

Jessie Larsen is the new watershed coordinator she introduced herself to the board
Water Op applications are open until February 28th.
Utah Weed Conference February 19-20
Mrytle Spurge is a big issue in the county going to apply for an ISM grant, Will continue to have Medusa Head again and focus on planting. 
NACD Conference 9-12, district will pay for supervisors to go.    
** A motion was made by Mr. Tom Bailey for districts to pay for supervisors to attend and was seconded by Mr. Richard Nielson motion carried unanimously.  
State finance is changing how they are doing travel reimbursements for supervisors,  
March 6 Zone Meeting at Box Elder Fairgrounds before the conservation fair. 
Talked about topics for the UACD Convention this fall, some topics suggested were water banking and carbon sequestering. Nathan Daugs from the Cache Water District answered a few questions on water banking. 


NRCS REPORT 

CSP applications are being ranked. Renewals for 5-year contracts that are due next year, they will be working on those early summer to get everything in by end of year. 



EXTENSION REPORT

Justin reported that they have an upcoming Beef Education Series starting on January 27, 2025.  Crop School will be combined with the Conservation Fair on February 13th.   They will have a presenter there from the Utah Flour Mill.  
Working on a grant to help dairy producers what have been affected by the bird flu. 
Thanked the board for the donation to help with pesticide school, they had a large turn out and felt it was very successful. 


		FINANCIAL REPORT
Bills BSF	
	UACD
	$ 1391.88 Clerk

	Jace Farnsworth/ Catering
	$139.86

	Christy Daugs
	$ 50 tree sale license

	Christy Daugs
	$401.24 Computer



Deposits $ 130 drill rental Curtis Maugh, $100 drill rental parker Livestock, $ 77 drill rental Heers
**A motion was made by Mr. Larry Olsen to pay the bills and accept the deposits; the motion was seconded by Mr. Tom Bailey; motion carried unanimously.   

[bookmark: _Hlk104465877]ADJOURMENT

[bookmark: _Hlk133498562]**A motion was made by Tom Walbridge to adjourn the meeting at 1:00 p.m.  The motion was seconded by Tom Bailey; motion carried unanimously.   
 

